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FISCAL NOTE, 82ND LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 9, 2011

TO: Honorable Rob Eissler, Chair, House Committee on Public Education 

FROM: John S O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1511 by West (Relating to minimum standards for approval of educator preparation 
programs.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would establish minimum performance requirements for candidates for admission to educator 
preparation programs and would direct the State Board for Educator Certification to set performance 
standards for certification examinations. 

The bill would direct the Texas Education Agency to provide a report to the legislature in December 
of each even-numbered year concerning public school staffing and the working conditions for public 
school educators.  The bill would require the Agency to conduct a statewide survey of certified 
educators each biennium concerning public school staffing and working conditions.  The required 
report would consist of  the results of the survey along with campus-level analyses of teachers 
assigned to teach subjects for which they are not certified, teachers holding emergency certificates, 
teacher turnover rates, and the number of new teachers.  The bill would direct the commissioner of 
education to seek private funding to accomplish the required survey and campus-level analyses and 
would make the reporting requirement contingent upon securing such funding. 

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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